Minutes of General Meeting
of 19 October 2006
held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium
Corner Tingal Rd and Cedar St.

Meeting opened at 7:30pm. 37 members and 4
visitors were present. 4 apologies were received.
Minutes of September Meeting were moved by Jill
Greenhill, seconded by Fred Hyne.
Correspondence, inwards and outwards,
accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting on
Thursday 5 October 2006, was presented by Lena WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc.
McCreadie, and put on display.

Financial Report was not presented at the meeting N EWSLETTE R

as Treasurer was absent.
Resource Centre. Volunteers were thanked for November 2006

helping at the Spring Fair. Requests were made for
pioneer dress patterns and information of a hospital Thursday 16 November -7 30pm
in James Street Lota. The present lessees are trying :

to save Manly Pool from demolition. in the Old Ambulance Building

Heritage Tour. The overnight tour to Gympie (6- (33 Tingal Rd / Corner Cedar St)
8/10) was successful and details were given of the
next day-tour to Russell Island.
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General Business ¢ Guest Speakers:
Members were reminded of the Wynnum Choral :
Society Concert (14/11). | o Ul BOTG Ll
Spot Speaker: Alun Morgan provided an interesting ot The Masonic Lodge
\al\clzglc;t;nt of his early years, growing up in South § = Noela Stratton
5 c N « = n
Main Speaker: Kate Harbison talked of the writers > R Daviditioya
who Iived,h an? had I!:ved, in the local district, in 5 § = g Nena Robertson
The Lucky Door Prize was won by Anne Wenzell, % 8= E
the Raffle by Alison Roff and the Membership Draw 002920
; 0w n —
by Kelrie Batcpalol; 8 g e Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall
Evening closed at 9.15pm and members and o= pegie] Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
guests were provided with a de_llqous supper ) g i cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre.
donated by Betty Mottram, Dawn Wilkins and Beryl 2ETSSE Thanks to Myrtle Beitz, Margaret O'Neill and Jan Bird
Kennedy. 33375 who will be providing your supper.
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Jill Greenil = ES gL Please invite a friend to attend




The Cross-cut Saw

I'm sure everyone who
has visited our Resource
Centre has noticed the
saw hanging on the wall
but, have you ever taken
the time to read about it’s
history?

This “one-man” crosscut saw is of historical
significance as an example of one of the tools
used by early settlers in Australia. The date of
manufacture of this particular saw is unknown
but certainly was pre-1900. The original owner
and user was Johannas Naumann, whose
parents emigrated to Australia from Germany.
Johannas Naumann farmed land at Templin
(via Boonah) in the Fassifern District and this
saw would have been a basic tool used in the
clearing and fencing of his land.

Subsequently the saw passed into the
ownership of his son, Stanley Naumann who
became a Baker and Pastry cook. He used
the saw for tree felling and processing the
firewood for his bakery ovens, first at Gunalda
(via Gympie) and later at MacDonald Street,
Lota (1945 — 1964). A unique exhibit, still in
excellent condition, the saw is a hands-on
reminder of the 19" century life in southern
Queensland.

The saw comes to the Wynnum Manly
Historical Society from Stanley Naumann’s
daughter Mrs Janice Winks (nee Naumann).
The representations of the “Shire Clerk’s
Cottage”, “Lota House” and “Early Manly”
were painted by Mary Brady.

Jack Sands 2004

Resource Centre Report

% October/November 2006

e A lady from Melbourne came to see us to trace
members of the Dart family.
e Early editions (pre 1900) of the Queensland
Government Gazette have been passed on to us
for searching for local information.
e Heather Grainger will be providing us with a
family account and photos of early life on a farm in
Lindum Road (now under the Port Road).

Jill

Christmas/New Year
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Don't forget that this is our last
meeting for the year. L1
The next meeting will be on the ass
15th February 2007. »

So, on behalf of all the Committee,
I'd like to wish everyone a very

Merry Christmas and all the best )} ‘
for the New Year. { s
)

Heather
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Saturday, 25 November

Russell Island
Depart Civic Centre 8.00 am - Return 4.30 pm

e Sail via Karragarra,
Lamb and Macleay Islands
to Russell Island.

e Tour the Island with
local guide, Geoff, and
hear about the early history as well as the
infamous real estate sales.

e Enjoy an appetising lunch at the RSL..

e Visit the newly opened Russell Island Museum.

Cost $25
(Lunch additional)

Bookings: at Resource Centre or
Contact Jill Greenhill Ph 3393 3208

Membership Fees Due

Don’t forget that your Annual Subscriptions are
now due. Could you please return the attached
plastic bag, with your payment, to Treasurer,
Jan Parnell or to the Resource Centre.

Remember our Regular Meetings . .

Third Thursday: 16 November 2006
Old Ambulance Building 7.30pm

Last Thursday: 30 November 2006
Wynnum Public Library 10am:

Myrtle Beitz - “The Creeks of Wynnum*

Resource Centre: Mon to Fri 10 —12 noon
7/66 Bay Terrace (Outside Wynnum Library)




